
Principal’s Message:
Dear Hutton Community,                                                                                                                          

This year is flying by quickly and the last seven weeks are filled with many 
activities and events. This has been a wonderful year and our students and 
staff continue to work very hard. Please check our website and calendar 
frequently for updates so that you do not miss out on anything. 

The week of May 2 – May 6 is Teacher Appreciation Week! Join us in 
thanking our amazing teachers for everything they do to support our 
students academically, socially, and emotionally. Our staff at Hutton is 
outstanding, and we are so fortunate to have such a competent, caring, 
professional and committed group of individuals working with our students 
and school community! 

National Nurse’s Day is Monday, May 11th and we would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Nurse Linda for the genuine care she provides to our 
students at Hutton Elementary. Through lost teeth, asthma attacks, tummy 
aches, scraped knees, and overall not feeling well, Nurse Linda always has 
a smile on her face as she assists everyone with health issues. 

I also wanted to inform you that State Testing will be held May 10 – 
June 3rd at Hutton for students in grades 3-6. Your help is needed and 
appreciated. We ask that you make every attempt to be sure your child is 
present and on time for school, to ensure they do not miss their testing 
sessions. It is important to support healthy habits as well. Sleep and 
nutrition can have a significant impact on your child’s ability to focus. It is 
especially important that your child gets a good night’s sleep and starts the 
day with a filling breakfast. Stay calm and positive about the assessments. 
Take the time to talk with your child about how they are feeling about the 
tests. Offer reassurance or perspective if they have any anxiety around the 
exams. Also, a little encouragement can go a long way in helping students 
walk into testing days feeling confident. Your child’s teacher will be 
providing more information about specific testing days for their classroom.

As always, thank you for your continued support.

LaTonya Simmons 
Principal, latonyas@spokaneschools.org

Upcoming Events: 
May 6  

Early Dismissal 1:45

May 11 
School Board Meeting 

Information Here

May 20  
Early Dismissal 1:45

Spring Fling

May 25 
School Board Meeting 

Information Here

4th Grade Link Up Concert,  
@ 7 PM Information Link

May 27 
PTG Meeting 6:30 Zoom Link

May 30 
Memorial Day, No School

Shout out to all 
the students who 
received a Hawk High 
Five for demonstrating 
awesome Hawk 
behavior.

Hutton
Have a positive 
attitude
Always show respect
Will follow directions
Keep everyone safe

Land Acknowledgement: We acknowledge that we 
are on the unceded lands of the Spokane Tribe. The Spokane 
people shared this place with other tribes through their relations, 
resources, history, trade, and ceremony. We thank the caretakers 
of this land, who lived, and continue to live here Since Time 
Immemorial. This land holds the knowledge, culture, and spirit of 
“The People of the River.”
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Spokane Public Schools complies with all federal and state rules and regulations and does not discriminate in the admission, treatment, employ-
ment, or access to its programs or activities on the basis of age, sex, marital status, race, color, creed, national origin, the presence of any senso-
ry, mental, or physical disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability, sexual orientation including gender 
expression or gender identity, or honorably discharged veteran or military status. This holds true for all students who are interested in participating in ed-
ucational programs and/or extracurricular school activities and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Inquiries re-
garding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the school district’s Title IX/Staff Civil Rights Officer, ADA Officer, Harassment, Intim-
idation, Bullying (HIB)/Student Civil Rights Officer and/or 504 Compliance Officer listed on our website at www.spokaneschools.org/nondiscrimination

Reporting Student Illness
Attention Parents/Guardian, please keep your child home 
when they are sick. We ask that you follow 
district guidelines. To find out when your 
student can return to school, please use this 
link or QR code.

You will need your student’s ID number. If 
you do not know your child’s student ID, 
please call the office, 509-354-3030

Parking Information
Please park only in designated areas for the safety 
of our students. These designated areas also keep 
the traffic flow moving along. Also be mindful of our 
neighbors and do not block their driveways.

The PTG Scoop
The Hutton Spring Fling is back! Come 
join your friends on the Hutton blacktop on May 
20th from 6-8 PM for bounce houses, the cake walk, tattoos, music 
and more. There will be food and drink to purchase. The cake walk uses 
cakes that students make and bring on the day of the event-more info to 
come! Start getting creative with those cake ideas!
Wristbands are $5 if paid with cash and $5.50 if purchased online (see 
flyer) Wristbands will be sold before and after school (8-8:30 and 3-3:30 
on 5/19 and 5/20).
This event needs lots of volunteers to be successful, so be on the 
lookout for a sign-up genius for volunteer sign up.

THANK YOU THANK YOU to our Hutton Community for taking 
the time to support the return of the Hutton Book Fair last month! With 
the Scholastic Dollars earned we were able to immediately purchase a 
variety of books for our school library as well as budget for continuing to 
put books directly into the hands of our students and teachers and hold 
literacy-based events in the future. Much appreciated, Hutton PTG :)

The PTG meeting on May 25th will be hybrid (both in person 
virtual). The meeting will be held in the Hutton Library. We’d love to see 
you on May 25th at 6:30 PM!  Zoom Link

Save the Date! Hawk Walk and All School BBQ is Tuesday, June 7. 
More details to follow at a later time.

For PTG inquiries, please email huttonptg@gmail.com. 

Are You Moving?
As we begin to prepare for the 
next school year, it is helpful 
for us to know who will NOT be 
returning to Hutton next year. 
Please call the office at 509-354-
3030 if you are sure that your 
child will not be attending Hutton 
for the 2022-23 school year.

Requirements for 
Students After School 
For the safety of the students, 
students waiting for rides need 
to come to the office if their 
ride does not show by 3:05. 
If students are a walker, they 
need to leave the 
school grounds 
IMMEDIATELY 
and walk home. 
We appreciate 
your cooperation.

Thank you to our 
community partners!

Call the attendance 
line with your child’s 
absence, 354-3060 
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We have a new school-wide award called the Golden 
Shoe Award, given once per month. The Golden Shoe 
Award is given by Mrs. Morgan and Mrs. Cronrath, our 
Fitness and Health Teachers. They recognize one primary 
and one intermediate classroom that consistently follows 
expectations in PE. Congratulations to Mrs. Schlichting’s and 
Mrs. Freel’s class who won the shoes for the month of April!

Mrs. Schlichting‘s Class, Grade 3

Mrs. Freel’s Class, Grade 5

Earth Day,  
April 22, 2022
We celebrated 
Earth Day here 
at Hutton by 
decorating our 
Earth Bags 
(Donated by 
PTG’s Green 
Club. Thank you, 
Green Club!). 
Mrs. Freel’s 5th 
Grade students 
also created 
earth pictures. 
We are so proud 
of our Hutton students and their 
creativity!

Greyson Taylor (5/6 
Fernandez) and his 
earth bag



March’s Citizen of the Month character trait was Empathy. 
Congratulations to all the Citizen of the Month winners!

Kindergarten: 
Henry Ophardt, Max Black, Kyla 
Manske, Parker Hoffart, Emmett 

Kress, Ella Chernyavskiy, Eva 
Reyes, Tori Trimble

1st Grade: 
Ellie Benc, Jackson Gauer, Oliver 

Halloran, Claire Voelzke, Kai 
Vonner, London Laducer

Not pictured: Hazel Berger

2nd Grade: 
McKenna Jones, Vincent Singleton, 

Owen VanCleave, Elli Jauretche, 
Zoey Hennessy, Ryan Flaherty, 

Atticus Chase, Jennifer Rodriguez

2/3 Combo: 
 Alex Rodriguez, Imogen Bacon

3rd Grade: 
 Cade Olson, Hadely Beyreuther, 

Allison Jones, Blake Murphy, 
Malcolm Wachtel, Silas Olson

4th Grade: 
 Devlin Barnhart, Lulu McBurns, 
Damon Comstock, Elle Thacker, 

Tucker Ambrose, Alex Livingston, 
Amelia Halloran, Embry Cairns

5th Grade: 
 Kobe Simmons, Henry 

Schumacher, Wyatt Helms, Kindal 
Mallory, Carly Richter, Fredi 

Echegoyen-McCabe

5/6 Combo: 
 Lynn Bower and Evelyn Hill

6th Grade: 
 Alexis Sheffield, Rose Koslowsky, 
Abyssinia Kruger, Mateo Orozco

Not pictured: Kelly Lytle


